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Heller Files Amendments to Protect 

Nevada Veterans 
(Washington, D.C.) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) filed amendments to S.3254, the National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) to protect Nevada Veterans. These amendments would ensure benefits for Filipino World War II Veterans and require clarification on possible changes to TRICARE Prime recipients in Northern Nevada.
“Those who served in our Armed Forces and put their lives on the line have more than earned the promises made to them by their country. These men and women have selflessly risked their lives for the freedoms we enjoy today and no doubt deserve the very best treatment our country can provide. They should never have to question whether they will receive the benefits promised to them, which is why the Senate should act quickly on these amendments,” said Senator Dean Heller.
Background:

Amendment seeking clarification on possible changes to TRICARE Prime:
News reports have indicated that the incoming contractor for the TRICARE West region, United Healthcare, does not plan on providing TRICARE Prime services. This action will cause more out-of-pocket expenses and longer drive times for many military families and veterans throughout Northern Nevada. Senator Heller’s amendment would require the Department of Defense to issue a report to the Senate and House Armed Services committees within 120 days. That report must:
· Identify areas where TRICARE Prime will no longer be available.

· Describe transition and outreach plans for beneficiaries who no longer have access to the TRICARE Prime benefits.

· Include the estimated increase in out of pocket expenses to affected beneficiaries.

· Include the estimated savings to the Department as a result of such changes.

· Describe how the Department will continue to assess the impact on access to care for beneficiaries who can no longer access the PRIME benefit. 
· Provide a report on the effects of potential cuts to TRICARE Prime for these families.
In October, Senator Heller sent a letter to Assistant Secretary of Defense Dr. Jonathan Woodson regarding the reported termination of TRICARE Prime health coverage for military retirees and their families in Northern Nevada. However, an explanation was not provided.
Filipino Veterans Fairness Amendment:

This amendment would establish a process for Filipinos who fought alongside the U.S. military during World War II and have documentation to work with military historians so they can receive proper benefits for their service.
After World War II, the U.S. Army created the Approved Revised Reconstructed Guerilla Roster of 1948, also known as the “Missouri List,” based on individuals who came forward after the war to receive healthcare. This list has been used by the military to verify those who served alongside U.S. troops in the Philippines. It is possible that some Filipinos who fought were not added to this list and could be improperly denied benefits.

Heller introduced the Filipino Veterans Fairness Act in September urging the Department of Defense to work with Filipinos denied veteran benefits. He is now introducing similar legislation as an amendment to the NDAA.
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